
 
 
 
 
 
 

December 8, 2018 
 
 
The December 8th meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order at 8:00 AM by 
Chairman Soter with all members in attendance. 
 
Mr. Soter explained the meeting was scheduled at the request of Mary MacKinnon, CFO, 
in order to complete the tax classification hearing which was continued to this date and 
time at the December 3rd Selectmen’s meeting. Mr. Soter opened the continued tax 
classification hearing and recognized Mrs. MacKinnon who informed the Board the 
Department of Revenue had approved the Town’s LA4 based on the .89 split voted on by 
the selectmen at the December 3rd meeting. At this time the Board was required to 
affirm the .89 vote or select another split which would once again require D.O.R. review.   
 
On a Martinis/McNulty motion the Board voted four in favor and Mr. Connor opposed 
to reaffirm the previous vote and approve the .89 split.  Additionally the Board affirmed 
the previous vote relative to the small business exception as part of this motion.  During 
discussion Mr. Soter invited public comment to which there were none.  
 
On a Spencer/McNulty motion, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 
8:15AM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Denis C. Fraine 
Town Administrator 


